
October Bulletin!

Nightly Chime Time will be changed to 5pm
from October 1to March 31!

When you receive a phone call claiming that he or she is a relative or 
a city hall staff, asking for you bank details, never give them the 
details. It is a fraud.

Ways to prevent being scammed:

① Do not talk. If you have an answering machine, use that
instead.

② Do not give any details regarding money.

③ If the telephone number is unfamiliar, inform the police.

■Questions: Kamogawa Police Station（Tel: 04-7092-0110）

Beware of Phone Scams!

■Questions：Disaster Management Division 
（Tel: 04-7093-7833）

Change in Child Allowance Payment from October.

■Questions: Child Support Division (Fureai Center )

(Tel: 04-7093-7113）

Please use your premium gift coupons 
by October 31(Thu.)!
You will not be able to use it after the deadline.

It cannot be exchanged for money.

■Questions: Kamogawa City Commerce and Industry Assocoiatioｎ

（Tel: 04-709６-6500）
Segregating and throwing garbage

A letter was sent to those who are not yet receiving or covered by 
child allowance.

See homepage for 
more details

Garbage like raw garbage, styro foams, spray cans, umbrellas, 
etc.  

See homepage for 
more details

■Questions: Kamogawa Garbage Center （Tel: 04-7093-5300）

From October 1, 
Chiba Prefecture`s minimum wage will be 1,076 yen!

■Questions:
Chiba Labor Bureau（Tel： 043-221-2328）
Kisarazu Labor Standards Inspection Office   （Tel: 043-822-6165)

The Rice fields will be surrounded by LED lights.

The color of the lights will change every 15 mins.
（a total of 4 colors）

※ No payment needed! 

When: Oct. 26（Sat.）to Jan. 13（Mon.・Special holiday）
Around 5 pm to 8 pm

Where: Oyama Senmaida Terraced Rice Field（Hiratsuka 540）

■Questions：Oyama Senmaida Preservation Society（☎04-7099-9050）

Enjoy the Illumination 
at Oyama Senmaida Terraced Rice Field!  
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